
     CITY OF FLINT 
 

                 
 
 
Dr. Karen Weaver          
         Mayor                         
  
 
December 7, 2016 
 
Mr. Chris Korleski, Director 
Water Division, Region 5 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
Ralph Metcalfe Federal Building 
77 West Jackson Boulevard (W-15J)      Sent via Email 
Chicago, Illinois 60604-3590 
 
Dear Mr. Korleski: 
 
Thank you for your November 17, 2016 letter to Governor Rick Snyder and the City of Flint (City) Mayor Karen 
Weaver which included the First Amendment to the Emergency Order (Amended Order) that was issued to the 
City, the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ), and the State of Michigan, pursuant to Section 
1431 of the Safe Drinking Water Act.   
 
In response to Paragraph 60.b.i. of the Amended Order requiring the development of a Pipeline Plan to complete 
the Karegnondi Water Authority pipeline connection to the City water treatment plant, the schedule for the design, 
permitting and construction of this 36-inch pipeline, which is approximately 3 miles in length, is as follows:  
 

• Engineering plans completed by December 5, 2016; 
• MDEQ Safe Drinking Water Act construction permit issued by December 9, 2016;  
• Construction Management Service Agreement between the Genesee County Drain Commissioner (GCDC) 

and the City completed by December 22, 2016;  
• GCDC bid advertisement by January 3, 2017; and,  
• Construction commences by April, 2017.  
• Construction completed by June, 2017.  

 
If you have clarifying questions and/or need additional information, please contact me at (810) 237-2035 or via 
email at kweaver@cityofflint.com. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Dr. Karen W. Weaver 
Mayor 
 
cc: Mr. Robert Kaplan, US EPA 
 Mr. Rich Baird, Governor’s Office  
 Mr. Keith Creagh, MDNR  
 Mr. Bryce Feighner, MDEQ 
 Mr. Sylvester Jones, City of Flint 
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